
Newsletter Report for the OK-AR 2011 Meeting 
 

The itemized income and expenses are given below. 

 

Transaction Amount 

BVT Ad  $100.00 
HSU Job Search 
Ad* $50.00 

  Net Income: $150.00 

  221 postage 
stamps -$70.44 

226 postcards -$18.10 

30 booklets -$28.96 

  

Gross Expenses: 
-

$117.50 

  Net Balance: $32.50 
 

 

 

We are grateful to BVT Publishing who placed a full-page advertisement, and Henderson State 

University who placed a half-page advertisement.  

 

The number of members mailed postcards was 226, 10.% less than last year. However, the 

postage cost increased slightly to because stamps increased to 32 cents apiece. More than the 

usual number of email reminders were sent to our members. 

 

Booklet copying costs decreased slightly to $29. 

 

Seven department representatives submitted campus news reports, same as last year. However, 

they are not all the same departments. 

 

I appreciate the help provided by Linda Braddy, John Diamantopoulos, Lee Turner, Victoria 

Valez, and others who contributed to the newsletter. 

  

We are $33 in the black, about the same as last year. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michael Lloyd, Newsletter Editor 

April 29, 2015 


